GENERAL EDUCATION TASK FORCE

MINUTES

March 5, 2009
Present: Valerie Anderson, Laura Beaton, Robert Clovey, Anamika Dasgupta, Ruel Desamero, Laura Fishman, Stephan Kishore, Vadim Moldovan, Howard Ruttenberg, Veronica Shipp, Debra Swoboda, Karen Wolf, Xiaodan Zhang
General Education Curriculum Model
Task Force co-chairs Debra Swoboda and Vadim Moldovan presented a revised general education curriculum model that included extensions and revisions proposed by Howard Ruttenberg (attachment). The key revisions included five (instead of three) interdisciplinary keystone courses. Task Force members discussed problems and advantages associated with creating interdisciplinary courses. Co-chair Moldovan suggested that a framework should be established for each keystone course but that this framework could be modified by instructors over time as appropriate.  Members unanimously agreed that the disciplines listed for each keystone course were only a starting point for developing interdisciplinary content. Members also discussed the importance of having each course be designed as writing intensive, include both information literacy and quantitative literacy component, and use a pedagogy that would promote active learning.
Task Force members discussed the distinction between general education and graduation requirements in the proposed curriculum and the feasibility of the breadth and depth graduation requirements. Regarding the requirement that each major identify 3 liberal arts courses from the current list of York general education courses for completion by their majors, members suggested the possibility of instead giving majors the flexibility to designate liberal arts courses best suited to the major. Laura Beaton and Ruel Desamero also suggested requiring majors to designate two versus three liberal arts courses, since the proposed core was now larger, to increase flexibility for liberal arts science and professional program majors. Members discussed whether or not the inclusion of a breadth requirement was necessary at all.

Members also clarified that in the proposed model, each major would need to revise its requirements to include a capstone course: this course could be the designation of an existing course or the creation of a new course. The co-chairs reiterated that the existence of capstone courses would allow longitudinal assessment of student learning.
Task Force members agreed to table the discussion of graduation requirements and move forward with creating FIGs to develop templates of curriculum proposals for the freshmen seminar and the five keystone courses. Task Force members volunteered to lead the following FIGs:


Keystone in World & US History: Laura Fishman


Keystone in Arts of Expression: Valerie Anderson


Keystone in Logic and Explanation: Howard Ruttenberg

Keystone in Human Behavior: Xiaodan Zhang


Keystone in Science and the Natural World: Laura Beaton

No member was identified to lead curricular development of the freshman seminar. Leaders agreed to invite their own members, using the existing list of General Education FIG participants, and send to send their list of members to the Task Force co-chairs. Co-chairs would then add other interested parties to these lists. FIG leaders were encouraged to obtain members from all the necessary disciplines.
Members agreed that each new FIG would be charged with developing a template of a curriculum proposal for their new course, and that a report of FIG work would be due in September. Swoboda agreed to distribute guidelines for the FIG report.  

Co-chairs Moldovan and Swoboda reported what they had learned from attending a conference on General Education sponsored by the American Association of Colleges and Universities. They shared that several colleges nationally were switching to a core rather from a distribution-style model of general education and that colleges that had done so reported that associated assessment had found greater student success and retention.   
The meeting was adjourned at 1:30pm.
